
ST ANDREW'S SCHOOL

In this month's
special issue:

Dear Parents & Carers,

As we complete the f irst full  week of 2024, I  can say it ’s  been a very
settled start with routines being established and the students
responding accordingly.  Thank you to the staff  for your hard work
and expertise in helping each child to settle back into school.

Yesterday we gathered in St Andrew’s church to celebrate mass to
open the school year.  Fr Albert was the presiding priest and he gave
a blessing to the students for the year ahead. I  was very proud of the
way our students conducted themselves so reverently and our choir,
under the leadership of Susanne Sweeney, helped make the l iturgy a
joyous occasion.  I  especially want to acknowledge our Year 5
students who are buddying our new Foundations,  they took their
buddies to mass to assist them in understanding the expectations for
gathering in church.  Well  done Year 5.

Special ist  programs began this week.  On special ist  day students are
required to wear their  sports uniform. Years 5 & 6 Special ist  Day is
Tuesday,  Years 3 & 4 Special ist  Day is  Wednesday and Years F-2 have
their  special ist  day on Thursday.

Next Wednesday is  Ash Wednesday,  this day marks the beginning of
the season of Lent for Christians.  Lent is  a period of 40 days that
leads into Holy Week and the celebration of Easter.  The children wil l
be learning about Lent and its meaning in their  RE lessons.  Next
Wednesday the Year 3-6 students wil l  attend mass at 9:00am with
the parish,  please have the children here by 8:50 so they are ready
for the start of mass.  The Year F-2 students wil l  have a l iturgy in
school,  where they wil l  also receive the ashes.
 
Michael Gavaghan
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Principal's Message
From our Principal Mr Michael Gavaghan



2024 Statements were distributed to families this week.

CSEF & Concessional School Fees

Families with a valid, current health care card are eligible to apply for the Camps, Sports,
Excursion Funding and concessional school fees.

The CSEF is paid to schools by the State Government to eligible students. Each eligible
student is entitled to $125 towards camps, sports and excursions.
Concessional fees for eligible students is:

1 child family $ 780.00
2 child family $1196.00
3+child family  $1560.00

Eligible families must complete an application form, available from the school office, and
present their valid, concession card with their completed application form to the school
office. 

Direct Debit Payments

Families wishing to establish direct debit payments and those families needing to re
establish their direct debit arrangements for 2024 can do so by visiting or contacting the
school office.

PAGE 02

Morning Routines
School Gates open each morning at 8:30am.

Students enter classrooms at 8:50am
Classes begin at 9:00

Teachers are on duty from 8:30 -9:00 am
School gates are locked from 9:00am -3:15pm 

The time before school is a passive time, school playgrounds are closed and out of bounds.
This decision was made a few years ago to ensure students entered classrooms in a calm and

centred state, ready for learning.



NAPLAN

Students in Years 3 & 5 participate in NAPLAN (National Assessment Program - Literacy &
Numeracy). This year’s NAPLAN will be held between 13 - 25 March. At St Andrew’s the following
test program will be followed:

Wed 13 March 9:30am - Writing
Mon 18 March 9:30am - Reading
Tues 19 March 9:30am - Numeracy
Wed 20 March 11:30am - Language Conventions

Parents are asked to keep these dates and times in mind when making other arrangements.
If a student is unable to take a test at the designated time with a valid reason then make up
times are available.

If you have any questions or concerns relating to your child and NAPLAN please make an
appointment with your child’s teacher or Carolyn Martin (Learning & Teaching leader), Beth Du
Plooy (Literacy Leader), Brittany Holland (Mathematics Leader) or Steve Dalton (Learning
Diversity Leader).

2025 Foundation Enrolment

Any families with a child who will turn 5 before 30 April 2025 should be enrolling them to
start school next year.

We will hold an information session for new families on Thursday 29 February at 6:00pm in
the Foundation - 2 building. Please spread the news in your social circles.

Existing families will are encouraged to complete an Enrolment Enquiry online any time from
March 1. 
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Office Hours

Please note that office hours are
8:00am - 4:00pm Monday to

Friday.



Welcome to our
new students!

Each year we welcome new
students to St Andrew’s across
Grades 1-6. This year we have
seen 12 new faces and we
welcome them with excitement
and enthusiasm. Not only is this
a new start for our students, but
also their families. 

We welcome our new families to
the St Andrew’s community and
look forward to working in
partnership. 
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Student Wellbeing News
From our Deputy Principal Mrs Lisa Black

Overdressing Your Child

There is no doubt that we want our little ones to be comfortable and warm when they head
out the door, but remember that they are going to school which means they will be moving
around a lot. 

During Terms 1 & 4 we ask that students wear full Summer uniform. This means that it is not
necessary to add layers under school shirts (boys) and dresses (girls). Children, particularly
in the younger years are unable to control their body temperature and as such are at risk of
overheating. 

Some tips to guide you:

Two layers of clothing in the warmer months are ideal. For example school shirt or dress
followed by a school jumper.
Allow your child to practice putting on and taking off their school jumper. 
Encourage your child to drink water throughout the day. 

A visual guide is on the next page to assist with uniform requirements.
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Catholic Identity News
From our Deputy Principal Mr Glenn Mugavin

Yesterday we gathered as a whole school
in St Andrew’s Church to mark the
beginning of a new school year,  with mass
celebrated by our parish priest,  Fr Albert
Yogarajah.
We welcomed our Foundation 2024
students,  other new students & staff  to
our school.
Thankyou to the parents who were able to
join us at this mass.

It  was also the feast day of St Josephine
Bakhita,  who is the patron saint of Sudan
and the patron saint of freedom from
slavery.  St Josephine longed to know God,
and despite her suffering she had a heart
that showed love and compassion.

St Josephine Bakhita,  pray for us,  that we can have your heart to love and
worship God.

More can be read about St Josephine here.

Connection to the St Andrew’s Parish

Ash Wednesday Mass & Ash Wednesday
liturgy :

We invite & encourage school famil ies to
pray with us at:

Parish mass on Wednesday 14 February
at 9am  in St Andrew’s Church for Years
3,  4,  5 & 6 
Junior school l iturgy on Wednesday 14
February at 2:20pm  in St Andrew’s
Church for Years 1 & 2

Social  Justice in Action

On the f inal  day of last year,  we held our St Andrew’s Water-Fest fundraiser
for Ukraine.
This was our global-action fundraiser to support the work of the Jesuit
Mission in the Ukraine which helps refugees.  Our students had great fun
‘playing’  with the water balloons (& getting wet)  in the afternoon sunshine.
And we raised over $500!
Thankyou to Ms Staunton, the 2023 Mini-Vinnies Team & the Parents
Association.

https://www.facebook.com/CatholicArchdioceseofMelbourne/
https://jesuitmission.org.au/ukraine/
https://jesuitmission.org.au/ukraine/
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SUBWAY lunches can be ordered for the rest of
the year through the Canteen Hub website:

http://app.canteenhub.com.au/login

You can place an order up until  5pm on the
Wednesday before the Friday delivery date,  our

next delivery date is:

Friday 16 February.

http://app.canteenhub.com.au/login
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17
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for
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Candidates
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Family Faith

Night 6pm

21

No Foundation

Students
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Teeth on

Wheels Visit

23 24

25 26 27 28

No Foundation

Students

29

2025

Foundation

Info Night

6pm
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